White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


September 9, 2013

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the White Oak Township regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday September 9, 2013.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Richard Morrison, Zoning Administrator Ken Chamberlain, Tom and Carol Brimhall, and Sean from Granger. There were no adjustments to the agenda.  Trustee Graf lead us in the pledge of allegiance.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer Graf to accept the minutes of the August 12, 2013 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

Treasurer Graf distributed the Treasurer’s report.  Treasurer Graf reported that there was a virus on his computer and he purchased a new virus protection package and it seems to be working fine now.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

Treasurer Graf pointed out that the Townships mailbox need to be replaced.  A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to purchase a new mailbox.  Motion carried.

The representative from Granger took the floor and explained the breakdown of their monthly fee.  We are being charged $30 a month for the dumpster that is emptied once a week, and $560 per month for the 3rd Saturday of the month pickup.  He stated that approximately 40 residents are using the service and they usually yield 10-15 compacted yards of trash.  The members of the board were satisfied with the explanation.  

Ken Chamberlain gave the zoning report.  He presented the board with a proposal to update the zoning, plumbing and building fee schedules, and compensation schedules for the inspectors.  Supervisor Marshall tabled this discussion until the October meeting so he could examine the proposed revisions.

Mr. Chamberlain also passed out copies of the 9-4-13 Planning Commission meeting minutes.  The Planning Commission discussed the proposed ordinance for “Outdoor wood burning furnaces” at their meeting.  They discussed some changes and voted to approve the revised ordinance.  Mr. Chamberlain may submit the revised ordinance to the board at the October board meeting along with a copy of the State Laws which refer to the necessity for this ordinance.
The Planning Commission also voted on the proposed change to the Township Zoning Ordinance which refers to Section 4.3-“No structure shall be constructed within 75’ from a pipeline carrying high-pressure gas or other volatile materials.”  There was a roll call vote which passed by a 3 to 2 majority.  There was some discussion regarding this matter and the Township Board decided it was time to hold a public hearing regarding this matter.  
Trustee Graf took the floor and stated that Elizabeth Graf would like to have 20+ of the local students do community work on our park.  The date was set for September 20th and Supervisor Marshall said he would call and order mulch and sand for the park.  

A motion was made by Treasurer Graf, seconded by Trustee Graf to have Richard Morrison purchase replacement swings for the park.  Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to have the playscape cleaned and repairs made.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Carol Brimhall took the floor.  She stated her concern about the dangerous buildings in the township and presented us with some photos.  Zoning Administrator, Ken Chamberlain stated that he would follow-up on this.  She also requested that the board give the money that came from Enbridge for the right-of-way to the Park committee to “replace what they have destroyed.”
Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 9:00 p.m.

Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

